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https://whitecitycc.org/ 

White City Metro Township News 
https://www.whitecity-ut.org/ 

Meetings first Thursday of each month at 6 PM 

MSD Phone / Email Contacts for White City – 7.1.2022 
Planning & Development 

Building Permits Shawna Winter (385) 468-6694 swinter@msd.utah.gov 

Building Inspections Billie Lujan (385) 468-6688 blujan@mad.utah.gov 

Building Official Trent Sorensen (385) 468-6693 tsorensen@msd.utah.gov
Business Licensing Tiffany Bork (385) 468-6701 tbork@msd.utah.gov 

Code Enforcement Trevor LeBaron (385) 468-6700 trlebaron@msd.utah.gov 

Mike Milne (385) 468-6700 mimilne@msd.utah.gov 
Engineering Shane Ellis (385) 468-6622 sellis@slco.org
GIS Analyst James Burton (385) 468-6680 jburton@msd.utah.gov 

Planning Manager Brian Tucker (385) 468-6696 btucker@msd.utah.org 

Long Range Planner Erin O’Kelley (385) 468-6691 eokelley@msd.utah.gov 

Planner Shad Cook (385) 468-6706 sjcook@msd.utah.gov 

Schedule an Inspection Billie Lujan (385) 468-6690 blujan@mad.utah.gov 

Dispatch morning of 
Inspection (385) 468-6688

Zoning & Land Use (358) 468-6729
Administration

General Manager Marla Howard (385) 468-6677 mahoward@msd.utah.gov
Director of Finance Stewart Okobia (385) 468-6709 sokobia@msd.utah.gov 
Assoc. General 
Manager/Treasurer Brian Hartsell (385) 468-6685 bhartsell@msd.utah.gov 

Planning & Development Director Trent Sorenson (385) 468-6693 tsorensen@msd.utah.gov
Communications Manager Maridene Alexander (801) 831-7224 maalexander@msd.utah.gov 

Technology Manager Izabela Miller (385) 468-6708 imiller@msd.utah.gov 

Administrative Coordinator Tabitha Mecham (385) 468-6703 tamecham@msd.utah.gov
Accounting Chara Ellis (385) 468-6678 cellis@msd.utah.gov 

Introducing the Greater Salt Lake Municipal Services District 

The Greater Salt Lake Municipal Services District, also known as the MSD, is the service provider and contract 
administrator for White City Metro Township and several other MSD member communities (Town of Brighton, 

Metro Township, Emigration Canyon Metro Township, Kearns Metro Township, Magna Metro Copperton 
Township, Unincorporated Salt Lake County). The MSD works with each of its member communities to evaluate 

and address the needs of that community. The MSD Board of Trustees is composed of member community 
Mayors and a member of the Salt Lake County Council who represent the interest of their citizenry. The MSD 

eceives its funding from the Metro Townships, the Town of Brighton and Unincorporated Salt Lake County 
communities through sales tax, Class B and C highway funds, fees, grants, and other revenues. 

View Newsletter to 

access more 

information 

through Links 

White City Community Council meets on the first Wednesday of each month at 7:00 PM, Eastmont Middle School, 
10100 S. 1300 E. Room #105; Sandy, UT Meetings are Open to the Public.  
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Funding 
The MSD receives its funding from the Metro 
Townships, the Town of Brighton and 
unincorporated communities through sales tax, 
Class B and C highway funds, fees, grants and 
other revenues.  The MSD contracts with agencies 
to provide Public Works, Animal Services, Planning 
and Development, Engineering, Parks, Justice 
Courts, Municipal Prosecution and Indigent Legal 
Services. 
The District’s Board of Trustees contracts with Salt 
Lake County for most services. The Board sets 
service levels, allocates funding and establishes 
policies. The District’s General Manager carries out 
the direction of the Board. 

Difference between the MSD and the Metro 
Townships: 

The Metro Townships and the Town of Brighton are 
independent municipalities that are members of the 
MSD.  Each MSD member has an elected Mayor 
and Council. These officials represent the interest of 
the citizens of the individual Township or Town. 
The MSD Board of Trustees is made up of each of 
the Mayors of the Metro Townships, the Town of 
Brighton and a member of the Salt Lake County 
Council. 
The MSD’s role is to evaluate the needs of all the 
Metro Townships, the Town of Brighton, and 
Unincorporated Salt Lake County and to use the 
funding to accomplish those needs.  The MSD is the 
service provider, and they oversee all contracts with 
agencies to provide the services.  The MSD Board 
of Trustees also has sole property tax authority over 
the  Greater Salt Lake Municipal Services District. 

Public Works Operations 
“We are pleased to announce that Crystal Hulbert 
has been selected as Salt Lake County’s new 
Public Works Operations Division Director. Crystal 
will replace Kevyn Smeltzer who is retiring at the 
end of July after 22 years serving in this position. 
Crystal has been providing services to the Greater 
Salt Lake Municipal Services District (MSD) for the 
manager under the County’s Public Works 
Engineering Division. Prior to this, Crystal worked 
for over 10 years in the construction industry as an 
engineer and construction manager overseeing 
crew work for a large construction company in 
California. 

Public Works Operations provides full service street 
maintenance to White City as well as all of the Metro 
Townships and Unincorporated County through 
contract with the MSD. Public Works Operations also 

has full-service contracts with Millcreek, Holladay 
and past six years as a project engineer and a project 
Taylorsville and contracts for partial services in 
almost every city in the valley. 
Please join us in congratulating Crystal in this new 
role and welcoming and supporting her in her new 
position! 

 

White City Thanks Kevyn whole heartedly for his 
years of service to Our community He has served 
use through so many tough days.  We has a 
wonderful luncheon at Bear Park for he and his 
workers.  It will be a day to remember. 

ALL ARE INVITED TO STOP BY FOR A 
Retirement Party IN HONOR OF 

KEVYN SMELTZER 
Director of Public Works Operations 

10:30am-12:00pm ~ July 28
Room #N3-110 at the Government Center 
1:00pm - 3:00pm Large Conference Room 

604 W. 6960 S. Midvale 



White City Seasonal Container 
Reservation Program (SCRP) 

The Seasonal Container Reservation Program 
(SCRP), previously known as the Area Cleanup 
Program, is officially underway! Containers become 
available for reservation four weeks before the 
scheduled White City SCRP dates. Residents will 
receive a postcard in the mail notifying them that 
reservations are now available. Once the postcards 
are delivered, you can reserve a container for the 
following dates:  

September 21 – 23
 2022 Seasonal Container Reservation Program 

(AREA CLEAN UP) 
Containers will be dropped off sometime between 
7:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. on the scheduled day. 
WFWRD staff will try to ensure that residents have 
up to 24 hours with the container. Driveways must 
be cleared, accessible, and have enough room 
(approximately 10’ x 20’) for the container to be 
placed off the street and public sidewalk. If the 
driveway is inaccessible, the container will not be 
delivered, and you will lose your opportunity for the 
container at your residence. Please visit our 
website to see what is and isn’t allowed in the 
containers.  Please share with your neighbors!

If you are needing a can repaired or replaced, or 
if you would like to subscribe to additional 

services please CLICK HERE The 2022. 
We will collect curbside refuse, recycling, and 
green waste cans on Pioneers Day (Monday, July 
25). 
However, our offices will be closed that day. 
But collection services will continue as normally 
scheduled on Monday, July 25.

New Move-in One Time Box Pick Up. 
We offer a one-time new move-in box collection 
service year-round. Please fill out the Box Pick 

Up request form. Click Here 
(385) 468-6325.

(We only pick up BOXES for new move-ins) 

Mattress Recycling with Spring Back Utah 

Need to get rid of an old mattress and not sure where 
to take it? Recycle your mattress with Spring Back 
Utah! Spring Back Utah deconstructs mattresses 
and box springs for recycling and are able to divert 
90-95% of all the materials (foam, metal, cotton,
plastic, cardboard, and wood) from the landfill.
Schedule a mattress pickup and Spring Back Utah 
will come to you for $20 apiece. Mattresses can also 
be dropped off at their Salt Lake City location: 1929 
S 4130 W Suite D, Salt Lake City, UT 84104. For 
more information on Spring Back Utah’s services 
visit their website: https://springbackutah.com/ Need 
help recycling other hard to recycle materials? Check 
out our Hard to Recycle Materials Guide located on 
our website (wasatchfrontwaste.org) or give us a call 
at (385) 468-6337. 

https://wasatchfrontwaste.org/seasonal-container-reservation-program/
https://wasatchfrontwaste.org/seasonal-container-reservation-program/
https://wasatchfrontwaste.org/report-a-problem-or-request-service/
https://wasatchfrontwaste.org/box-pick-up/
https://springbackutah.com/


https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/wasatchfrontwaste 

The Wasatch Front Waste and Recycling District 
(WFWRD) is a dynamic public service provider with 
94 full time employees and 30 seasonal employees 
who proudly serve over 250,000 residents living in 
the District. 
Our team focuses on leadership growth and 
development throughout our organization; and we 
strive to recruit candidates who are team oriented, 
adaptable, will engage with our entire team, and 
strengthen employee engagement and development. 
We accomplish a mid-90% customer satisfaction 
rating, and during 2020, a 90% employee satisfaction 
rating. Our team members are proud stewards of our 
community and promote sustainability for our 
environment and for the public finances we accrue 
from our customer’s fees. 
Besides an industry competitive salary, we offer a 
generous benefits package that includes paid 
vacation and sick leave, health insurance benefits, 
retirement accounts with both a contributory and non-
contributory plans, as well as an alternative to Social 
Security through the ICMA-RC, which follows all 
federal requirements for retirement accounts. 

South Salt Lake Valley Mosquito 
 Abatement District 

Summer provides a great time to participate in a 
variety of outdoor activities. Unwelcome 
mosquitoes, however, can make many outdoor 
activities less enjoyable. Familiarity with basic 
mosquito biology and some simple precautions can 
help reduce the negative impacts of mosquitoes. 

Mosquitoes complete the early stages of their life 
cycle in stagnant water in places ranging from ponds, 
marshy areas, and irrigated pasturelands to gutters, 
cavities in trees, and birdbaths. During the summer, 
nearly any water left standing for at least one week 

can provide suitable conditions for larval mosquitoes 
to develop into adults 
. 

Adult female mosquitoes take blood meals to obtain 
the protein required for egg production. In addition to 
causing an irritating allergic reaction, mosquito bites 
can facilitate disease transmission. West Nile virus is 
an example of a disease transmitted by mosquitoes in 
the Salt Lake Valley. 

South Salt Lake Valley Mosquito Abatement District 
(SSLVMAD) seeks to promote public health and 
quality of life by reducing the number of larval 
mosquitoes that develop to the adult stage. District 
technicians regularly inspect known larval mosquito 
habitats in the Salt Lake Valley and apply mosquito 
control measures as needed. Treatments targeting 
adult mosquitoes are also used when appropriate. 
You can help control the population of mosquitoes 
by: 
➢ Eliminating unnecessary standing water from your
    property. 
➢ Emptying and refreshing desirable standing water

at least weekly
➢ Treating livestock watering troughs and

ornamental ponds with mosquito control products
(this service is available free of charge from the
SSLVMAD).

➢ Reporting other standing water to the SSLVMAD.
Additionally, the following suggestions can help
You avoid being bitten by mosquitoes:

➢ Use mosquito repellents approved by the
Environmental Protection Agency according to
instructions on the product label.

➢ Wear light-colored, loose-fitting clothing that
covers as much skin as possible when outdoors.

➢ Avoid outdoor activities during times of peak
Mosquito activity (between dusk and dawn for
several species of mosquitoes, including disease
vectors known to occur in Utah).

South Salt Lake Valley Mosquito Abatement District 
would like to wish everyone a safe and pleasant 
summer. For additional information about 
mosquitoes and mosquito control or to submit a 
service request please visit www.sslvmad.org . 

http://www.sslvmad.org/


2022 White City Community Council 
Cody Cutler, Chair  Dist. 2 
920 E. Violet Drive          ACCT Rep. 
Sandy UT 84094 
C: 801-330-0182 
custern86@gmail.com 

Kay J Dickerson; V. Chair  Dist 1  
10442 Carnation Dr.        ACCT Rep 
Sandy UT 84094 
H: 801-571-1447 
C: 801-557-9423 
kjd727@hotmail.com 

Greg Shelton, Secretary       At Large D 
1224 E 10600 S          Secretary 
White City, Ut 84094  
C: 801-810-9638 
greg.shelton@gmail.com 

Linda Price              Treasurer 
1223 Sego Lily    ACCT Alt. 
White City, UT 84094     Special Projects 
C: 801-419-3013 

Brent Potter       At Large A 
10462 S Larkspur Drive   
White City, UT 84094 
C: 814- 860-1020 
volunteerplants@gmail.com 

     Dist. 3 
      Treasurer 
      ACCT Alt. 
 Special Projects 

 At Large B 
 Newsletter 

      Dist. 4 
 ACCT Alt. 

Becky Liuzzi
9862 S. Amber Ln
White City, UT 84094
C: 801-637-3771
jellyjammer@gmail.com

Jill Mojabi        
1231 E. Sego Lily Drive  
White City, UT 84094 C: 
801-518-4246 
jmojabi@yahoo.com  

Richard Snow 
9816 Garnet Drive      
White City, UT 84094 H: 
801-572-0710 

   snowtile@msn.com 

Phillip Cardenaz          At Large E 
White City, UT 84094    ACCT Alt. 
C: 916-397-6104 

   Phillip.cardenaz@gmail.com 

 

Emergency Volunteers:  
Janice Kerby 
janicekerby@msn.com 
Kelly Collinson     
KMCollinson@gmail.com 

Building Permits and Inspections 
https://bp-gslmsd.hub.arcgis.com/ 

We work to ensure customers are part of a building 
construction process that is timely and dependable. 

We serve the metro townships of Magna, Kearns, 
White City, Emigration Canyon and Copperton, the 
Town of Brighton and unincorporated Salt Lake 
County. 

Instructions 

The MSD online portal for building permits is called 
CityWorks (click the link below).   

In order to use this system, you must create an 
account – it's quick and easy. You can apply for a 
building permit, print the permit and approve 
construction drawings, schedule inspections and 
view inspection results and comments. You can 
also apply for a business license and print the 
license. Please follow these instructions on how 
to Create an Account using the Cityworks Online 
Portal.  Please call 385-468-6700 with any 
questions. 

Cityworks Public Portal has new link. 

Please make note to update your bookmark or 
use bit.ly/cw-portal. 

We apologize for any inconvenience this may 
cause. 

To schedule a building inspection on an existing 
permit, you can log into your permit application 
in CityWorks and pick “schedule inspection” under 
the “Actions” menu or call the building inspection 
hotline at 385-468-6690. 

Notice: 

As of January 1, 2022 new and existing building 
permit applications will no longer be accessible 
through E360 system.  

Building permit applications can be submitted or 
viewed only via Cityworks Portal. 

Please call 385-468-6723 with any questions 
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mailto:kjd727@hotmail.com
mailto:greg.shelton@gmail.com
mailto:volunteerplants@gmail.com
mailto:lp2wcc@gmail.com
mailto:jmojabi@yahoo.com
mailto:snowtile@msn.com
mailto:Phillip.cardenaz@gmail.com
mailto:janicekerby@msn.com
mailto:KMCollinson@gmail.com
https://bp-gslmsd.hub.arcgis.com/
https://storymaps.arcgis.com/stories/23ae95e9052b4756b0376bc5974c1933
https://bit.ly/cw-portal
https://bit.ly/cw-portal


White City 
Community Plant 

Swap 
Will be held at 

Bear Park 
September 24th

 9:00am - 2:00pm. 

Come join us for this FREE event for plant lovers 
and garden enthusiasts alike! It is that time of year 
again when we share our plants with our neighbors 
to make our community even more beautiful! All 
plant types are welcome! From indoor plants, edible 
plants, exotic plants, native species and even seeds 
are welcome! Please do not bring anything that is 
considered invasive (A list will be posted on 
Facebook page of invasive species). 

YOU DO NOT NEED TO BRING PLANTS TO GET 
PLANTS! ALL ARE WELCOME! 

The event date is September 24th, 2022 from 
9:00am– 2:00pm and will be held at the pavilion at 
Big Bear Park in White City. Tables will have labels 
for the different types of plant categories and a 
potting station with free potting soil will be provided 
for those with bare root plants. We will hold a plant 
raffle with donated prize plants for those who bring 
plants to the swap 
Raffle rules: 
1. Receive 1 ticket for bringing a minimum of 1

plant
2. Receive an additional ticket for every 10 plants

beyond 1st plant
3. Place ticket with your name and contact

information in tub in front of giveaway plants
4. Drawing of tickets will happen at 1pm – no need

to be present.

The plant swap has a Facebook page called 
“White City Community Plant Swap” and can be 
found at this address  

 https://www.facebook.com/groups/478179426288883/. 

➢ Instructional videos/web pages on transplanting
will be posted on page as well as discussions
about plant species that people have and are
willing to share. Requests can be made for
specific plant species in order to connect the
seeker with a potential owner of the specified
plant.

➢ Plant pots can be supplied upon request.

Dimple Dell Park News 

Project Overview 
Improvements to Dimple Dell Regional Park 
are underway to enhance patron experience, 

preserve the natural environment and increase 
safety within the park. Projects include:   

https://www.facebook.com/groups/478179426288883/


 

 
 

Hosted by: Salt Lake County, White City Township, Sandy Hills Community Council, Willow Canyon Community Council, Willow Creek Com 

AUGUST 27, 2022 @ BIG BEAR PARK 

9708 S Poppy Lane ~ 2:00 PM to Dark 

KIDS PLAY FREE ALL DAY! 
All New slides, Rides, Climbing Wall, Water Slides, Gauntlet and More! 

12th Annual Last Blast of Summer Car & Motorcycle Show! 
 

Car Show Registration 
Show Runs till 8:30 PM 

Awards given at 7:45 PM 
Thank you to Jayme Martinez 

& His crew. 
 

                  Food Vendors to date:
Waffle L Truck ~ Cupbop Food Truck ~ A Latte Love LLC ~ The Toasted Cheeser ~ The 
Roasted Pleaser ~ Rosana’s Sweets ~ Bad Boy BBQ ~ NaccaB’s Italian Cookies & More  

 

Local Talent Performing 

Donate your talent and perform your gig live on stage. 

Contact Jan and Ted Konold for slot on program thc5@comcast.net 

Artists and Crafters Welcome Looking for vendors, crafters etc.! 

Get Application at: www.whitecitycc.org  or www.whitecity-ut.org  

******************************************************************************************* 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
. 

Home Depot 

Kids Club 

Activity 

Donation by 

Sandy Stores 

mailto:thc5@comcast.net
http://www.whitecitycc.org/
http://www.whitecity-ut.org/


Last Blast of Summer 
           12th Annual Southeast Township Days 

 
Car & Motorcycle Show by JW Productions 

 
Vehicle Entry Form:  Please Print 

Name   _ H Phone    
Address    W Phone    
City  State Zip   C Phone   
Make of Vehicle Year Model   
Email Address   
Club Affiliation   

This Show is open to all types and years of vehicles. Best in Show, Best Original, Best Truck, Best Street Rod, Best Muscle 
Car, Best Unfinished, Best Engineered, Best Special Interest, Best Tuner, Best Foreign Entry, Best Rat Rod, 

Best Custom Motorcycle & Stock Motorcycle. 

Entry Fee per vehicle $10.00 

Number of vehicles  X $10 = $   
 

Southeast County Township Days Donation $   

TOTAL $  _ 

Show proceeds go to the Southeast County Township Days 

RELEASE OF LIABILITY: In consideration of the acceptance of the right to participate in the Southeast County Township Days Car 
Show, participants and spectators, by execution of this form, release and discharge all promoters of the show: sponsors, Salt Lake 

County, White City, Granite, Willow Canyon, Sandy Hills, Willow Creek Community Council, their agents or employees, from any and 
all damages injuries, loses, judgments and/or claims whatsoever that may be suffered by any entrant to his/her personal property. I 
agree to abide by all rules and decisions made by show promoters and show judges. Entrants agree to clean up their own area after 

show. Entrant agrees to all rules and conditions governing the Southeast County Township Days Car Show. 
NO LOUD MUSIC BY PARTICIPANTS. NO ALCOHOL ALLOWED. NO REVING OF ENGINES ALLOWED. 

VIOLATORS WILL BE ESCORTED OFF THE PREMISES. 
 

Signature  Date   

Entry Fees make checks payable to 2022 SE Township Days/WCTCC. Do Not Send CASH. 
Do not mail after Aug.19, 2022 or Register at the event. For application go to: 

www.whitecitycc.org  or www.whitecity-ut.org 
 

Contact: Paulina Flint 801-571-5257 ~ Phil Cardenaz 1-916-397-6104 ~ Linda Price 801-419-3013 
 

Sponsorship of event for 501-C3 Tax exemp

Mail your entrance form and fee to: 

WCTCC 
C/O 10467 Carnation Dr. 
White City, Ut 84094 

Status must be mailed to: 
Utah Neighborhoods 
2001 So. State Street Suite S3-050 
Salt Lake City, Ut 84190 
Make checks payable to Utah Neighborhoods.  
In Memo line put SE Township Days 

 

To Participate Contact: 
Paulina Flint * pbflint@yahoo.com * (801) 571-5257 Phil 

Cardenaz * phillip.cardenaz@gmail.com * 1-916-397-6104 

Linda * lp2wcc@gmail.com * 801-4193013 

http://www.whitecitycc.org/
http://www.whitecity-ut.org/
mailto:pbflint@yahoo.com
mailto:phillip.cardenaz@gmail.com
mailto:lp2wcc@gmail.com


Last updated 5/24/2022 
Restrooms 
• New and/or renovated accessible restrooms at the

following trailheads: New trailhead and parking lot,
Dimple Dell Road, and Wrangler

• Renovated restrooms for year-round use at Dimple
Dell Road and Wrangler

Trailheads 
• Accessible picnic area at Wrangler Trailhead
• ADA stalls and accessible route to restrooms at

Dimple Dell Road trailhead
• Improved parking area at 300 e
• New trailhead kiosks, wayfinding signage, and

interpretive areas New Trailhead near lone peak
Park

Fire Prevention/Suppression and Erosion Mitigation 
•   Removing invasive species from the pond and  

 restoring water levels for fire response 

• Adding two additional fire hydrants and  repair of fire
access gates

Vegetation Management 

• Three test plot areas that have been negatively
impacted by invasive species will inform the
process for re-establishing native plants
throughout the park.

• Specialized equipment with rotary cutters will be
used to safely mow grasses and invasive
species—these machines do not till or dig

• Test plots will be roped or fenced off to control
the test site and allow for uninterrupted
reestablishment of native seed mixes
Some areas (Larkspur and Flanders Point)
within the test plots will have temporary
irrigation installed

Restoration 
• Improvements to the Spencer House

Completed 
• Natural restoration and removal of the amphitheater

near Dimple Dell Road
• Wood chip maintenance on soft-surface trails

• Parking lot resurfacing with gravel at Dimple Dell
Road and Mount Jordan trailheads

• Year-Round restroom at Dimple Dell Road trailhead

• ADA stalls and accessible route to restrooms at
Dimple Dell Road trailhead

• Fall fire prevention event near The Villages at
Dimple Dell

• Establishing baseline plant data and seeding of all
three test plot areas

• Water management infrastructure improvements
including well and pump house repairs

• Poulson House site Master Plan

Funding for these projects is made possible by Salt 
Lake County voters and the 

2016 ZAP 3 Parks & Recreation Bond. 
Project Timeline:  2017-March 2020 

Planning Process:  April 2020 
Implementation Begins:  Fall 2022 

Anticipated completion 
NOTE: Improvements will take place in accordance 
with weather, contractor schedules, and permits. 
Expect to see various contractors, and necessary 
equipment, in the park throughout the duration of 
these improvement projects. 

Related Information: 
Dimple Dell Regional Park 

Dimple Dell Regional Park Management Plan

White City Car Parade Map

https://slco.org/parks-recreation/planning/bonds/
https://slco.org/parks/dimple-dell-regional-park/
https://slco.org/globalassets/2-parks--rec/facilities/umbrella/planning/pdf-listings/parks-masterplans/dimple-dell-regional-park-management-plan.pdf


White City Metro Township Council Members  ~ Website:  www.whitecity-ut.org 
Meetings 1st Thursday of each month at 6:00 PM ~ 999 E. Galena Drive 

Paulina Flint Mayor 801-571-5257 paulina.flint@whitecity-ut.org

Phillip Cardenaz Council Member (916) 397-6104 phillip.cardenaz@whitecity-ut.org

D. Scott Little Council Member 801-562-1459 scott.little@whitecity-ut.org

Allan Perry Council Member 801-884-8607 allan.perry@whitecity-ut.org 

Linda Price Mayor Pro Tem 801-419-3013 linda.price@whitecity-ut.org

https://beready.utah.gov/community-preparedness/ 
Be Ready Community is the 

State’s emergency 
preparedness campaign for 

Utah’s communities and 
neighborhoods. 

Be Ready Community focuses 
on preparing communities for 

potential emergencies and disasters. Community 
safety and personal preparedness is vital to the 
overall preparedness of the United States, and its 
ability to withstand and recover from natural 
disasters, man-made emergencies, economic 
downturns, and terrorist attacks. Emergencies and 
disasters can strike at unexpected moments and it's 
important to take the time now to do some simple 
things that will help your neighborhood or community 
respond and recover should an emergency or 
disaster occur. The strongest form of community 
resilience is neighbors helping neighbors.  Check 
Out Links Below: 
• 4 Tenets and 12 Areas of Preparedness
• 12 Points for Individual, Family and

Community Preparedness
• 15 Points of Business Continuity Planning
• Be Ready Business Recognition Program
• Be Ready Business Tookit (Google Drive)
• Be Ready Community Recognition Program
• Be Ready Family Recognition Program
• Be Ready Schools Recognition Program
• Basic School Emergency

PreparednessConsiderations
• Coffee Can Stove Instructions
• Disaster Preparedness for Seniors
• Disaster Psychology
• Disaster Supply Kit- Home, Work, Vehicle
• Disasterville Toolkit
• Emergency Contact Information

• Emergency Communications 
• Floods: What you should know when living

in Utah
• Home Emergency Status
• Home Hazard Hunt
• How to Start and Maintain a Private Sector

Preparedness Council
• Hygiene and Sanitation
• Important Documents
• Kids Activity Book
• Neighborhood Rapid Disaster Assessment

Toolkit
• Neighborhood Watch Toolkit
• Outreach Program
• Online Info
• Personal Wildland Fire Action Guide
• Putting Down Roots in Earthquake Country
• Reflective Box Oven Instructions
• Resources Be Ready Community Provides
• School Readiness 12 Point Program
• Shakeout Drill for Family
• Sheltering and Shelter In Place
• Soda Can Stove Instructions
• Solar Box Oven Instructions
• Student Personal Preparedness Kit
• Suggested CERT Kit Items
• The Public Officials Guide to Disasters
• Top 10 List for Preparedness on a Budget
• Utah Natural Hazards Handbook
• Water Storage and Treatment
• What is Be Ready Business
• Whole Community Coalition Toolkit

Stay Safe………………………… 

http://www.whitecity-ut.org/
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Graffitti Alert 
 

This past month we had individuals Graffitti several 
new fences along the canal trail.  They did extensive 
damage.  Thanks to our Detective a cleanup team 
came that morning to clean up most of the mess.  
They painted with color close to the surfaces.  If you 
have information leading to the apprehension of these 
individuals, please contact the police: 
 

Unified Police Department - Midvale Precinct 
 

Address: 7912 S Main St, Midvale, UT 84047 
Phone: (385) 468-9350 

 

 
 

USU Extension Gardening Help Desk 
 

In 2014 The Elm seed bugs appeared in Utah.  
Allow with severe drought the waters in canals 

have dried up. Please look at the links and the info 
they contain.  It explains what is happening and 
what to do to rid a property of these pests.  The 

Utah State Extension was very helpful. 
 

White City is seeking funding and assessing the 
canal trail for a permanent solution.  Thank you for 

bringing this to our attention. 
 

About the elm seed bug problem in White City. This 
fact sheet from an entomologist at USU explains 
why they are congregating in people’s homes:  
 https://extension.usu.edu/pests/caps/files/elm-

seed-bug-2017.pdf 
Here is a shorter version:   
https://extension.usu.edu/news_sections/agricultur
e_and_natural_resources/elm-seed-bug 
Here is a 12-page guide for managing Siberian elm 

from the US Forest Service:  
https://www.fs.usda.gov/Internet/FSE_DOCUMENT

S/stelprdb5410128.pdf  
Page 6 of the guide discusses in more detail 

methods of chemical control and timing: 
 
 

 

Proposed Sego Lily Drive Improvements 
 

Sego Lily Drive is the main thoroughfare into, out of, 
and through White City and as such is an important 
asset to the community as a whole as well as to those 
whose houses are along it. The road from 700 East to 
1300 East was designed and developed with the same 
roadway and right-of-way width for the full length 
through White City. The right-of-way width (the area 
belonging to the general public), includes the road 
width, the curb and gutter area, and extends from the 
back of gutter an additional 10’ towards the houses. 
This 10’ space behind the gutter is where sidewalks 
and buffer/park strips are generally constructed. 

As the community was being built out in the 1950’s, the 
builders were allowed to defer construction of the 
sidewalk in the right-of-way space behind the gutter 
with the intention that as the need arose sidewalks 
would be constructed there later. This provided some 
cost savings to the home buyers. At some point in the 
early 1960’s, in the stretch from Flint Drive to 1300 
East, sidewalk and buffer/park strips were required 
and constructed within the dedicated right-of-way 
space as the properties were developed. This provides 
approximately half of the length of Sego Lily with a safe 
path for pedestrians, and leaves the west half without. 
There is now public demand for safe pedestrian space 
along the west half of Sego Lily Drive. 

Without sidewalks to fill the public right-of-way space 
in the 10’ behind the gutter from Flint Drive to 700 East, 
residents have over the years built and maintained 
their yard area out to the gutter, with some putting in 
trees, fences, and other landscaping within this public 
right-of-way area. Many don’t even realize that this 10’ 
space behind the existing gutter is not their property 
and is not included in the lot area that they pay taxes 
for. Many of them would be disappointed to lose the 
use of this space and the landscape improvements 
that they have been maintaining and using for 
decades. 

In early 2020 we provided a survey to the residents 
along Sego Lily Drive regarding various options that 
could meet the needs of the community for safe 
pedestrian travel, bicycle use, parking, and vehicle 
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https://www.google.com/search?q=unified%20police&source=hp&ei=wHnLYu7iDYPT9AOn7KTwDw&iflsig=AJiK0e8AAAAAYsuH0FtNqjyNqPIlEM5hVoDxl9xY_e24&oq=unified&gs_lcp=Cgdnd3Mtd2l6EAEYATILCC4QgAQQxwEQowIyBQgAEIAEMgsILhCABBDHARCvATILCC4QgAQQxwEQrwEyCwguEIAEEMcBEK8BMggIABCABBCxAzILCC4QgAQQxwEQrwEyBQgAEIAEMgUIABCABDIFCAAQgAQ6DggAEI8BEOoCEIwDEOUCOg4ILhCPARDqAhCMAxDlAjoFCC4QgAQ6DgguEIAEELEDEMcBEKMCOgsIABCABBCxAxCDAToOCC4QgAQQsQMQxwEQ0QM6EQguEIAEELEDEIMBEMcBEKMCOggILhCABBDUAjoLCC4QgAQQsQMQ1AI6CAguELEDEIMBOgQIABADUPYhWNNnYO6KAWgFcAB4AIABkwGIAZEIkgEDMC45mAEAoAEBsAEK&sclient=gws-wiz&tbs=lf:1,lf_ui:2&tbm=lcl&rflfq=1&num=10&rldimm=17711828723669475499&lqi=Cg51bmlmaWVkIHBvbGljZUjArtK85YCAgAhaGBAAEAEYABgBIg51bmlmaWVkIHBvbGljZZIBEXBvbGljZV9kZXBhcnRtZW50qgEWEAEqEiIOdW5pZmllZCBwb2xpY2UoAA&ved=2ahUKEwi_5Zvd1O_4AhU3FjQIHUTdAPoQvS56BAgNEAE&sa=X&rlst=f
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speeds. The survey results have not shown a strong 
consensus from the community as to a clear 
preference for a specific solution, but they have shown 
what elements the majority of the survey respondents 
would like to see added to Sego Lily Drive. A summary 
of the results of that survey is as follows: 

• 58% of respondents had a preference for keeping
parking available on the shoulder

• 59% of respondents had a preference for providing
dedicated pedestrian paths

• 54% of respondents had a preference for providing
a path for bicyclists

• 62% of respondents want to keep the speed limit at
25 MPH

The engineering department is proposing a roadway 
cross section that they believe best captures the 
desires of the majority, honors the request from the 
Regional Active Transportation Plan for bike lanes on 
Sego Lily, increases safety on Sego Lily, provides a 
consistent look and feel for road users from 700 East 
to 1300 East, and provides a compromise between 
best use of the public right-of-way and the expectation 
of the homeowners along the west half of Sego Lily 
who would like to continue to have some use of 
portions of their yards that are within the public right-
of-way. 

The roadway cross section from Flint Drive to 1300 
East will remain the same, with no new construction 
proposed other than resurfacing the road and re-
striping the lane widths to accommodate the bike 
lanes, updating pedestrian ramps to meet ADA 
requirements as needed, and providing streetlights.  

The roadway cross section from 700 East to Flint Drive 
will keep the same overall road width and will include 
the same improvements that the east half will receive 
but will also have new curb and gutter in the location 
of the existing gutter and new 6’ sidewalks on the yard 
side of the gutter (in the public right-of-way area). The 

improvements is that the east side has a buffer/park 
strip, and the west side will have the sidewalk right up 
main difference between the existing east side 
improvements and the proposed west side 

against the back of curb. This is to reduce the impact 
to the existing yard improvements that have been built 
up to the existing back of gutter. New 6” curb and gutter 
will be constructed on the west half to help keep 
separation between the parking shoulder and the 
sidewalk. 

In this plan, all existing landscape improvements within 
the area affected by construction of the sidewalk would 
be removed. Existing yard sprinkler systems would be 
relocated to the new back of walk with sod replaced in 
any disturbed areas. Fences would be relocated if 
possible or replaced with 4’ chain link fence at the new 
back of walk location. Trees, shrubs, bushes, rocks, or 
other landscaping in this space would be removed and 
not replaced. 

Some of the benefits of this proposed cross section 
are: 

• It allows for use of the public right-of-way as it was
intended to be used

• It provides bike lanes in each direction, creating a
necessary link in the regional transportation plan

• It maintains parking along both sides of the road
• It provides a 6’ sidewalk width on both sides of the

road
• It reduces travel lane widths, which can reduce

vehicle speeds
Please review the proposed cross section and provide 
feedback at https://arcg.is/0P0q8y  

Scan URL for more info

https://arcg.is/0P0q8y


Traffic Overall Summary 
Speed Data for One Day on Sego Lily 

Several days were actually completed.
Extended Speed Summary 
Sego Lily Dr, 956 East, EB 

Start: 2022-04-02 
End: 2022-07-01 

Times: 0:00-23:59
Total Days of Data:  91 Speed Limit: 25 
Average Speed:  26.33 
50th Percentile Speed:  26.99 85th 
Percentile Speed:  31.01 Pace Speed 
Range:  23-33 
Violation Threshold:  Speed Limit + 5 
Speed Range:  1 to 150 
Minimum Speed: 5 
Maximum Speed: 80 

Display Mode: Speed Display 
Average Volume per Day: 2789.5 
Total Volume: 253846 
Generated by Shane Ellis on 07-01-2022 

Remember the Speed Limit is 25 and it is 
a residential community with 3 schools! 

Community Oriented Policing 

   Detective Fenton  jfenton@updsl.org  
   Chief Randy Thomas  RThomas@updsl.org 

Ski Connect Sidewalk on 9400 South
Ribbon Cutting: July 26, at 6 PM 

It has been 8 years since Martha Mills contacted the 
White City Community Council about wheelchairs 
and people having to walk in the street alongside 
heavy traffic to go East on 9400 South. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Her original message on 10/10/2014: 
“We are in dire need of a sidewalk from the 
intersection at 9400 and the ski connect west to Red 
Haven Drive. The dirt path is a high traffic area and 
very unsafe. Last week I passed a man in a 
wheelchair trying to maneuver. A sidewalk should 
have been installed when the Ski-Connect and 
Quarry Bend were built. Thank you.” 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
It has taken us 8 years to accomplish this task.  We 
want to thank our engineers for staying the course 

for all these years. 
Madeline Francisco-Galong and Shane Ellis 

and White City Metro Township for making this 
possible. 

https://slco.org/animal-services/unleashed/salt-lake-
county-animal-services-named-best-of-state/ 

Animal Services 

511 West 3900 South  
Salt Lake City, UT 84123 
Phone: (385) 468-7387 

Fax: (385) 468-6028 
General Email: animal@slco.org 

Adoptable Pets: adoptions@slco.org 
Hours: 

Tuesday - Saturday: 10 AM - 6 PM
Closed Sundays, Mondays and Holidays 

24 Hour Officer Dispatch:
801-840-4000

Salt Lake County Animal Services Named Best of State 
Salt Lake County Animal Services has been named Best 
of State – Utah for the services the agency provides to 
the community. 

During this period the test was run at 6 
locations on Sego Lily Drive 

The highest speeds at these 6 locations ranged 
from 58 to 80 MPH 

mailto:jfenton@updsl.org
mailto:RThomas@updsl.org
mailto:animal@slco.org
mailto:adoptions@slco.org
https://slco.org/animal-services/unleashed/salt-lake-county-animal-services-named-best-of-state/


White City Community Council  
C/O Utah Neighborhoods  

2001 So. State Street; Suite S 3-050 

Salt Lake City, Utah 84190 

.
12th SOUTHEAST COUNTY TOWNSHIP DAYS

           AUGUST 27, 2022 @ BIG BEAR PARK 

 Bouncin Bins Inflatables           
KIDS PLAY FREE! 

 Vortex fireworks show       
TO FINISH THE DAY

 Looking for vendors, crafters 

    Home Depot Kids Club! 

 Sponsored by both Sandy Stores

      For Application go to www.whitecityutah.org 
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Urgent:  Need Voulunteers to help with
 setting up the event.  Will need a training 

day. Contact 801-571-5257

http://www.whitecityutah.org/
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